This is the email that was sent to all LNCQ members on 7/21/18

Attached is the information and form for Quilt Camp!!!!!

Please pay close attention to what it says and do NOT send yours in with someone and do NOT state on the form who you want to room with. This will be addressed later, once the attendees have been informed of acceptance. The registration for this retreat does not work the same as the Spring Retreat because of the lodging. The procedure for this year is exactly as it was done last year.

Much thought and consideration has been given to what is the most fair way to address who gets to go if more than 40 applicants come in *all at once after the mail in date* of August 13th.

You may turn in your form and payment at the meeting on the 6th and it will be kept to be put in with those arriving by mail on the first day of mail delivery after the 13th. Turning it in on the 6th does not guarantee that you will admitted if a drawing must take place but it does guarantee that you will be in the drawing and it won't be held up or go astray in the mail.

If you have a question concerning the registration process or the retreat in general please feel free to *reply* to this email and it will be answered.

Thanks everyone for your understanding! The organizers are working very hard to be as fair as possible to all of our members.

(Just a side note: The Board Members of LNCQ have automatic acceptance to all retreats and events as a "perk" of serving the rest of us. They deserve a great amount of thanks.)

2018 Fall Quilt Camp Registration

Highlands Presbyterian Camp and Retreat Center Allenspark, CO

Accepting 40 quilters/members only

October 1 - 4, 2018 Check in at 2 PM/check out at 12 PM

Please be aware of the cancellation policy concerning LNCQ retreats and events.

LNCQ will not give a refund for camp. If you have to cancel and there is someone to take your spot, that person will pay you directly. If there is no one on the wait list, then you will not receive your money back. If you *cancel before* **7 PM, Sept. 16, 2017** you will get your meal fees refunded.

Each camper is to fill out this form individually. Do **NOT** send it in with anyone else's. After all of the campers are registered, you will be sent the list of names of those wanting to share a quad room. It will be up to you to contact potential roommates/suitemates and then get that information to Nancy. If you do not have a preference, please let her know and a room will be assigned. Thank you for your cooperation.

You may turn in your registration at the meeting **August 6**th or **Mail it to Nancy Parker** (address below) on **August 13**. If more than 40 registrations come in by August 15th, they will all be put in a hat and a drawing will take place and a wait list will be started. This is the only fair way we can come up with. Thank you for your understanding and cooperation on this.

The three types of rooms are:

Quad room with 4 campers is \$235.00 each (shared bath)

Quad room having 1/2 to yourself is \$360.00 (shared bath) There would be either 1 or 2 to others sharing this space.

Completely private single room is \$470.00

Complete and return the form below.

This amount includes 3 nights sleeping quarters, 8 meals and sewing room rental fees.

Name: _______Phone: _______ Type of room: ______Amount: ____ Emergency contact name and number: _____ Known allergies and medical problems: _____ Special dietary request? ______ (this will increase your fee by \$1.00 per meal)

Make check payable to LNCQ and mail to:

Nancy Parker: 1933 Blue Yonder Way, Fort Collins, CO 80525